
Pickleball Board Meeting Notes May 20 , 2024

ATTENDEES:
Rich Loose, Janice Vaplon, Jane Jakubec, Craig Campbell, Jim Cooney, 
Greg Krier, Lisa Penton

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the April 
2024 Board meeting. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:
Report was given by Jane Jakubec.  We currently have 
$21, 525.31 in our accounts.  $14,378.08 in a high yield account and 
$7,147.23 in our checking.  Upcoming September bills will be HUB bill, our 
4th payment to the City for $5,000, $50 for Winter Wonderland, and $100 for 
SUG. We currently owe the City $10,000. 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT:
Report given by Janice Vaplon. We currently have 166 members signed up 
for 2024. 

MIDDLE SCHOOL FUN DAY:
Jim Cooney has organized 5-6 volunteers to assist the Middle School PE 
instructor with the pickleball fun day, which is Wednesday, May 22nd. The 
outdoor courts will be closed for this event. No teaching will be needed. 
Just be there to help out.  
2 sessions: 9:30am-11:30    and    12pm-2pm
30 per session
Thank you to Jim for organizing. Thank you to the volunteers that helped 
with this event.

PRACTICE BOARD:
Jim Cooney was able to get the specs on the safety issues of the practice 
board and get it installed. The practice board will need stencil as well as a 
protective coating to preserve the wood. Practice Board is now ready for 
use.
Thank you to Jim, Phil Bellis, Russ and others who helped Jim get this 
installed.



ALL MEMBER MEETING:
The meeting will be June 17 at 5:30pm, at the picnic shelter behind the 
Pickleball courts. Everyone is welcome to attend. 
New Board members and current Board members will be voted in. We 
have positions open if you would like to be on the Board. Craig Campbell 
has agreed to remain in his position of IT.
Please come to the meeting.

FALL TOURNAMENT:
We discussed several dates for the Fall Tournament. No date was agreed 
upon. Last weekend in September was discussed.
A Tournament director is needed. More to come.

ITEMS FROM THE BOARD:
Jim will move the ball machine from the Rec Center to the outside courts 
soon. If you would like to learn how to use this ball machine, contact Jim 
Cooney.
South side nets are still up. They may remain that way for air flow.
Saturday play: you are only allowed to sign up for one play session on 
Saturday. This allows more people the chance to play. 


